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Dear Friends, 
 
Here’s a story from Beyond the Good 
Samaritan by Ann Morisy. It is all about what 
we do and why we do it. 
 
I used to call in at a second-hand shop run by 
the church in a former mining community, the 
shop was like a permanent jumble sale, with 
second-hand clothes and bric-a-brac and mugs 
of tea and coffee for anyone who wanted them. 
The most significance place in the shop was 
around the open fire, where people would sit 
and chat and put the world to rights. 
 
As part of a review of the shop’s ‘mission’, 
people were asked to say what was the most 
important thing to them about the shop. Almost 
without exception they said it was being able to 
sit around the fire chatting, this led to the next 
question: why was the fire so important? Some 
said it brought back happy memories of their 
family sitting around the fire enjoying the 
warmth and the conversation. They were asked 
why that didn’t happen now and the response 
came back that there was no one to sit around 
with at home any more. Why was this? 
Because people had left, leaving only the ‘old 
timers’ in the town. 
 

The questions were posed ‘Who lights the fire 
each morning?’ and ‘who stokes the fire?’ It 
was the men who did this and they were the 
ones who would stand in front of the fire to 
warm themselves. Did all the men do this? No, 
only the regulars; it would be presumptuous of 
a newcomer to poke the fire and put more coal 
on. Why was it the men who took responsibility 
for the fire? Because that’s all they’re good for, 
came the half-mocking response from the 
women in the group. Why is it that this is all that 
the men do? From here the discussion came 
alive, it was no longer a quaint insight into the 
mores of a mining community. The discussion 
took account of the pit closures and the sense 
of uselessness which the men felt. How 
everything about the town had gone downhill. 
How anyone with anything about them had 
moved, and those who were left were either old 
or ‘good-for-nothings’. And no, the shop which 
the church ran didn’t help very much either: 
what sort of man wants to fold second-hand 
clothes and arrange bric-a-brac? 
 

The responses to those questions changed the 
‘mission’ of the shop. The church took over a 
warehouse and set up a community café. This 
new stage in the project’s life would give plenty 
of jobs that both men and women felt able to 
do. There were vans to drive for the house 
clearance business. There was furniture 
restoration. Wardrobes and beds to deliver to 
needy families close by, as well as at the other 
end of the county. A skilled eye to develop in 
order to know what to send to auction and what 
to put on the bric-a-brac counter. The Church 
saw that the emphasis on recycling was not 
limited to material goods; it was people who 
were being salvaged as well. 
 

In this little story, the shop’s focus changed: it 
had started life as a place where people came 
to buy things, but it had changed subtly into a 
place where people met to chat and put the 
world to rights. When people recognised that 
the community had changed and that the 
shop’s purpose had changed, they changed the 
way they did things. 
 

Like it or not, life has changed incredibly. My 3-
year old grandson has already learned how to 
work computer technology, the first generation 
growing up with that technology as a fact of life. 
50 years ago, communication was by a 
telephone attached to the wall and connected 
by the operator. People got their information 
about the world through the newspapers and on 
the radio; grainy television pictures were just 
beginning, but we only learned about things 
that had happened on the day after. Now, 
everyone has a phone in his pocket and news 
in on television or on the tablet twenty-four 
hours a day, seven days a week, and so often 
we watch it as it happens! 
 

Community has changed because lifestyle has 
changed. 50 years ago, nothing much 
happened on a Sunday; this Sunday, families 
will do swimming lessons, ski-ing lessons, 
shopping, football and rugby coaching. Lots of 
people go to work early and finish late. 
 

How does the church communicate the good 
news of Jesus in this kind of world? How does 
the Church create a space for people to chew 
the fat and set the world to rights? How does 
the Church help people to find faith in Jesus 
and then help that faith to grow? How does the 
Church give people the space to worship God 
in a busy, cluttered world? Answers on a 
postcard… 
 
Yours sincerely, 



TREASURER’S REPORT 
 

The General Treasurer of the Church of 
Scotland wrote to us earlier this year to thank 
us for our Ministries and Mission contribution 
for this year which amounts to £63,760. He 
also wished to inform us how this contribution 
would be spent which I now detail below.  
 

Ministries (86%): £54,834 of our total 
contribution will go towards the costs of 
providing over 1,000 ministers and other 
parish workers in communities throughout 
Scotland and in the Presbytery of England. 
This contribution also assists with the costs of 
recruitment and training. The 2013 cost of a 
parish minister at the top of the stipend scale 
is £39,895 (stipend plus employer’s national 
insurance and pension contributions). As our 
contribution to Ministries is above this figure, 
our church is meeting the full cost of our 
ministry and supporting other congregations.  
 

Mission (14%): £8,926 of our total 
contribution will be used to support the 
Church’s work in: resourcing congregations 
for Christian education and outreach; 
providing social care services in Christ’s 
name to further the caring work of the Church 
to people in need; accompanying partners 
around the world on our shared Christian 
journey; contributing the Church’s opinion in 
public debate and on issues affecting 
Scotland and the World; providing central 
day-to-day service work in administrative, 
financial and legal matters; and in planning 
the General Assembly and in ensuring the 
Moderator represents the Church. 
 

As you will see, the contribution our church 
makes ensures a very diverse ministry is 
maintained and that the Gospel of Jesus 
Christ is shared in many ways and in many 
places. 
 
National Stewardship Campaign: As 
approved by last year’s General Assembly, 
the aspect of Stewardship should be on our 
agenda every year and managed in the 
three-year cycle of Money, Talents and Time. 
Last year our campaign ‘Giving is Gracious’ 
was most successful, centred on both money 
and talents. We hope our campaign this year, 
‘Time for Giving’, will be just as positive – 
with your help – and therefore we have 
decided to make use of the formula that 
seemed to work so well last year. 
 
In September we have again arranged three 
times when I we hope we will meet together 

to look at ways that we can give more of our 
time to the church and to each other. This 
year it will not be about money but a time to 
get to know each other better, to find out 
what people can do to help others and to 
enjoy being together as a church family. I will 
summarise what our campaign will be about 
and I only ask that you join with us in at least 
some part of it. 

  
1) On Saturday 21st September we will host 

an afternoon tea for those in our 
congregation and community who are 
elderly, infirm, who may be living alone and 
don’t get out much, or who would like to 
meet with others they perhaps have not 
seen for some time. Entertainment has 
been arranged and I am sure it will be a 
most enjoyable event. 

 

2) On Saturday 28th September we will hold a 
Time for Giving Day. In the morning 
please come along to the church hall where 
those who are able may choose to give just 
a little bit more of their time to the church 
and others will give of their time to help 
other members by volunteering their time 
with the skills that they have. It could be 
reading, painting, gardening, legal matters, 
financial help, etc.   

 

3) On the evening of 28th September, we will 
be organising an evening meal provided by 
Irene Shepherd followed by some 
entertainment. Tickets will be available at a 
cost of £12 in early August but put this date 
in your diary now.  

 

Throughout my term as your Church 
Treasurer I have always been encouraged by 
the response from you whenever there has 
been a need for raising funds and I am 
pleased to say that we are presently in a 
reasonable financial position. However, we 
must not be complacent as there is much 
work needed to our buildings to bring them 
up to modern day standards. For this reason, 
for meeting our quite substantial Ministries 
and Mission contribution and our own Mission 
commitments, your annual review of your 
giving to the church is appreciated. 
 

Finally, from Hebrews, Chapter 13 verse 16: 
“And do not forget to do good and to share 
with others, for with such sacrifices God is 
pleased.’   

 
R Douglas Buchanan 
Treasurer 
 



MEN’S FELLOWSHIP 
  
The third Men’s Fellowship meeting for 
2012/13 met on Sunday 24 February 2013. 
The speaker, after the breakfast, was Gordon 
McFadzean with the topic "Worship – True 
or False".   Gordon’s talk highlighted 
different worship forms of praise using CD’s 
and his experiences of  praise music, namely 
Free Church of Scotland, Gregorian Chant, 
Russian Church Music, Traditional Maronite 
Chant (Syrian Christian Music), and Musica 
Sancta Jerusalem (Monastery of the 
Resurrection in Abu Gosh at Emmaus).  His 
journey highlighted that he felt a part of the 
different worship experiences, although the 
language and form of worship was different 
from say the Kirk, and these experiences 
were an encouragement and a blessing in his 
faith journey. 
His talk prompted thoughts of other worship 
music like Taize during the discussion. 
Further examples of Christian music from 
other traditions can be easily found on the 
Web. 
 
A Men’s Dinner took place in the new 
Clubhouse of  Baberton Golf Club on 11 April 
2013.  The after-dinner speaker was David 
Dewhurst, Director of Finance of EMMS 
International (formerly Edinburgh Medical 
Missionary Society), on the topic “Work of  
EMMS International”, an Edinburgh based 
Christian organization going back to 1841.  
David explained the historical background to 
“EMMS” with emphasis on medical aid to 
foreign countries, currently India, Malawi, and 
Nepal.  “EMMS” gives financial support on a 
project basis in the form of healthcare 
partnerships in poorest parts of the world to 
assist in transforming lives by improving life 
chances and by sharing Christian faith in 
works and actions.  Health challenges 
mentioned by David included hiv/aids, 
malnutrition, malaria, and poverty.  Following 
David’s talk a period of discussion brought 
out the role of “EMMS” including a recent visit 
by  David to a hospital in northern India.  At 
the end of the evening, all present had 
learned about the role of “EMMS” and  its 
many challenges. 
 
The final Breakfast Meeting of the 2012/13 
Session is planned for 9 June 2013.  The 
speaker will be John Christy and his topic 
“My Faith Journey”.  
 

Anyone wishing more details about the 
Fellowship Meetings please speak to Ian 
Aitken or Michael Merriman. 
  
 Nurture Team 
“..your faith in God has become known 
everywhere..  I Thessalonians 1 vs 8 
 
 

CHURCH MUSIC LIBRARY 
 
The Music Library continues 
to be available with a variety 
of over 50 CDs. It contains a 
selection of Christian CDs 
from artists and bands from all 
over the world - ranging from 
Hillsong United from Australia 

to Vineyard from South Africa - offering a 
great combination of traditional and 
contemporary praise and worship songs.  
CD’s of Morning Services are also available. 
 
 
 

 

FRESH START 
 

Thank you for your 
continuing support for the 

homeless through Fresh Start.  There will be 
no monthly collections in July and August, but 
we will start again on September 1st with 
Cleaning things/Light bulbs.  As always, the 
box is in the Church Vestibule for donations 
at any time.  Please note that I will no longer 
be collecting clothing. 
 
Thanks again. 
Marilyn Godon. 
 

 
LADIES BADMINTON 

 
We finished our season at the 

end of May and look forward to a 
warm summer break, if that’s possible! We 
averaged between 10 and 12 players most 
Wednesday mornings but would always 
welcome a few more playing members. 
 
We resume playing again in September and 
look forward to seeing everyone ready and fit 
for the new season. In the meantime, we 
wish you all a happy summer holiday.  
 
Alison Buchanan   
 

 



LEPROSY MISSION 
  

The money collected at the Guild of 
Friendship Meeting and the cash in the  
phials which are available for other members 
of the Church on the display desk   at the 
front door of the Church is now   sent once a 
month which reduces work and postage for 
everyone.   I am delighted to say that from 
January to the end of April £89.13 has been 
sent to the Leprosy Mission – a great sum of 
money considering most  of this total is made 
up of  one and two pence  pieces.   Once 
again I thank you all for your support.  Here is 
an extract from the last  letter received from 
the Leprosy Mission Scotland   “Your 
continued support will help us to keep 
supporting leprosy affected people and 
funding programmes to bring justice to 
people affected by leprosy, to break down 
stigma, provide treatment, rehabilitation, 
education and training opportunities which 
help people turn their lives around”.    
 

The Guild of Friendship starts again in 
September and I will continue to collect the 
phials regularly from the front of the Church.   
I hope you all have a good Summer and that 
a change of weather will put a smile on our 
faces. 
  
Sheena Blair. 
 

 

Annual Church Golf Outing 
 

The 2013 Alistair McBean Golf 
Competition will be held at 

Baberton Golf Course on Friday 16th August 
2013.  The presentation of prizes, followed by 
a meal, will take place that evening in the 
new club house, 7 for 7.30 pm.  The 
competition will be a Stableford and is open 
to golfing church members with the meal 
being open to all church members.  The 
approximate cost of the meal including wine 
will be £20 and the entry fee for the golf 
approximately £5 for Baberton Golf Club 
members and £10 for non-club members.  
The total number for the meal is limited to 36 
so to avoid disappointment please reserve 
your place early. 
 

Malcolm Brown 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The amazing power of the Lord 
 

This story is an incredible but true one.  In 
April, a house in the Baberton area was 
broken into and burgled one Saturday night 
when the owners mistakenly left a downstairs 
window open when painting.  Suffice to say a 
small amount of high value goods was taken 
and packed into a rucksack the man of the 
house uses for work.  The amazing thing is 
that although the thief emptied the rucksack 
before he used it, he failed to remove a Bible 
the owner kept in it.  He and his wife joked 
that maybe the thief would feel contrition 
when he came across it.  
  
Well he did.  Having reported the break in on 
Sunday first thing and having had the police 
at their home for much of the morning, 
imagine the owners’ surprise when their 
doorbell was rung at 6.15pm on the Sunday 
night by the thief who had come to confess all 
and hand himself in to the police.  He gave 
back all the items that he had stolen except 
for the Bible which, if the owner didn’t mind, 
he wanted to keep. 
  
The man was in quite a distressed state, said 
he had been drinking the previous night, had 
broken into their house and stolen goods but 
had woken up in the afternoon of the 
following day remembering what he had done 
and feeling full of guilt.  He had written a 
personal letter of apology which he handed to 
the owners.  They invited him in and gave 
him a coffee and the lady of the house 
started to cook him a meal after she 
had ‘phoned for the police.  The police then 
arrived, stormed the house but were amazed 
to find the man sitting having a cup of coffee 
with the owner while his wife was cooking a 
meal for the distressed man.  
  
It turned out there was a warrant out for his 
arrest already.  He was quite tearful and 
distressed with himself and ‘wanted’ to go to 
jail.  But he was very pleasant and the 
owners actually felt quite sorry for him.  He 
had dressed himself as smartly as he could 
before he came back to the house including 
putting on a tie.  The police were incredulous 
and said they hadn’t come across a situation 
like this in all their years combined service.  It 
seems most unusual.  Was the power of the 
Lord at work through the Bible?  The owners 
think it was and hope God’s word will 
continue to help the man who now has the 
Bible as his own.  
  
Inez Paisley 



CHILDREN’S HOLIDAY CLUB 
 

I have a question in my mind – will we run a 
children’s Holiday Club this summer? The 
answer is (not blowing in the wind!) all 
centred on whether we have the people to 
make up a team. I reckon that we need at 
least 12 people to work with the children, in 
addition to those doing the behind-the-scenes 
work. If you would like to help and have (or 
have not done it before), speak to me as 
soon as possible. You would need to be 
available during the mornings of the week 
August 5th-9th and would need to be willing to 
go through the Disclosure process if you’re 
over 18. 
 
Jim Dewar 
 
 

 
FIND US ON FACEBOOK 
 
The Church has a Facebook 
page; some of you will know 

instantly what that means; some won’t have a 
clue. It is very basic and is a work in 
progress, but it is meant as another way of 
communicating with people. Do have a look 
and tell Mr Dewar how it can be done better. 
 
 

 

CHURCH GRASS 
  

Help is required to cut the 
church grass. 

Volunteers who would be happy to operate 
quite a heavy petrol mower and also an 
electric strimmer are asked to contact 
Douglas Buchanan. 
 
 
 

HALLS CLEANING 
 
This continues in a regular 
routine, with all the teams 

working conscientiously to keep our halls tidy 
and clean for church groups and others who 
use our facilities. 
Some teams are down to three members, 
and so more volunteers are needed to bring 
all the teams up to strength. Please get in 
touch if you can help. All that is required is 
about two to three hours once every six 
weeks. 
Elaine Wilson  

 

Green Strollers 
 

The season got off to a good 
start with the Strollers continuing 

their Fife Coastal Path walk from Aberdour to 
Burntisland.  The weather was mostly kind to 
us and the company, as always was good. 
 Our next walk was more local, from Balerno, 
taking in the reservoirs.  Again, weather was 
good and the walking was fun, with good 
company.  Limekilns is next on the agenda. 
 Check the church notice board for future 
walks and dates. 
 

We are always on the look-out for new 
members, so if you are interested, please see 
either Beth or Jeanette, or just come along on 
one of the walks. 
 

Thank you to all leaders and 'strollers'.  We 
look forward to the summer and lots of fun 
walking. 
 

Jeanette and Beth 
 
 

 

GUILD OF 
FRIENDSHIP 

 
We have now come to the 
end of our year, 
completing our programme 
with a successful lunch 

before our AGM on 2nd  May. We have had a 
varied series of meetings, covering mission 
work, charities, history, music, craft, nature 
and poetry. Two which stand out were an 
afternoon of reminiscence by a speaker from 
the Living Memory Association, and an 
excellent concert by the Springwell Golden 
Voices. We also heard about one of the 
Church of Scotland Guild projects, the Julius 
Project, which sets out to give practical help 
and support to homeless people.  
 

We have been able to donate to a range of 
charities and projects, as well as to our own 
church, and we collected school materials 
and clothing to give to Drummond High 
School to send to its twin schools in Kenya. 
 

Our membership is 45, with attendance at 
meetings usually about 30. Membership is 
open to men and women, and we look 
forward to welcoming new and existing 
members to our first autumn meeting on 5 
September 2013. 
Elaine Wilson, Secretary 
 



CHOIR NOTES 
 

Congratulations to Christopher 
Grieve whose cello playing at a 
recent concert in Greyfriars Kirk 
drew much praise. Christopher 

was playing a cello solo in the Overture to 
Poet and Peasant by Franz von Suppé. 
However, we do not need Malcom Brown to 
go to a concert to hear Chris as we enjoy his 
musical gifts each Sunday morning! We also 
enjoy Mrs Muriel McNair's violin playing. The 
two of them certainly enhance our musical 
offerings week by week. Are there any more 
instrumentalists out there who might join us?  
 

Choir members come along faithfully Sunday 
by Sunday to practise before the service and 
then sing during it. We would welcome any 
new singers who would like to come along. 
 

  Florence Kinnear 

 
 
 

PALM 
 

PALM is a new social group which is being 
launched at the end of August for people with 
advanced memory loss and their carers. 
The PALM group aims: 
- To provide a space for people with 

memory loss and their carers to come 

together to meet others in a similar 

situation for support and social contact. 

- To use activities such as music, 

movement, reminiscence and craft to 

enhance the wellbeing of the person with 

advanced memory loss. 

- To provide an opportunity for informal 

support and information for carers. 

The group will be held in the St Joseph’s 
Centre, Balerno on the last Tuesday of the 
month between 2.30pm and 4pm (Starting at 
the end of August 2013). 
If you would be interested in attending this 
new group and would like more information 
please contact Kay Latimer. 
Kay Latimer 
Telephone:  
E-mail: kaylatimer@btopenworld.com 

We are also looking for volunteers to help in 
the running of the group.  You do not require 
any previous experience and any time you 
can give will be greatly appreciated.  Please 
Contact Kay if you would like more 
information on volunteering. 

SAFEGUARDING 
 
By October 2015 everyone working with 
children or vulnerable groups must be a 
member of the PVG (Protection of Vulnerable 
Groups) scheme.  At Juniper Green we follow 
guidelines set out by the Church of Scotland 
Safeguarding Service.      
 
The first stage of retrospective checking will 
be completed by the end of October this year.  
This has involved people who worked with 
children before enhanced disclosure was 
implemented.  Thank you to all who have 
made this task pleasant to achieve. 
 
After this date it will be necessary for 
volunteers who have enhanced disclosure to 
become PVG scheme members.  
 
All new volunteers must become PVG 
scheme members before they can work with 
groups in our congregation.   
 
Please get in touch if you have any 
questions.  
 
Maureen Heathwood   
 453 3000  

 
 
 
 
 

Irving Benson and Jessie Carter 
were married on October 24 in the 
church. So ends a friendship that 
began in their school days. 
 

 
 

 
 

 



FAMILY NEWS 
 
BAPTISM “Let the children come to me” 

May 5th Jamie Alexander Thomas 
Murdoch, son of Iain and 
Emma Murdoch, Juniper 
Green   

 
FUNERALS  “I am the Resurrection and the 

                           life” 

 
March 15th    Mrs Peggy Turnbull, 

Juniper Green 
March 26th Mr Stuart Mitchell, Livingston 
April 6th Mr Lee Brash, Baberton Mains 
April 8th Mrs Edith Boyle, 

Juniper Green 
May 15th Mr Roderick Watson, 

 Juniper Green 
 
NEW  MEMBERS  “All the saints salute 

                         you” 

 
By Profession of Faith 
March  Miss Claire Fraser, Baberton Mains 
 Mrs Sarah Herdis, Baberton Mains 
 Mrs Emma Murdoch, Juniper Green 

By Certificate of Transference  

March Mr Iain Murdoch, Juniper Green 

By Resolution of Kirk Session 

March Mr Ashley Carroll,  
Corstorphine, Edinburgh 

           Mr W Alan McConnell, Juniper Green  
 
DISJUNCTIONS  “The grace of the Lord 

                   Jesus Christ be with you” 
 

April Mr William and Mrs Fiona Hooper, 
 Miss Lindsay Hooper, 
  Corstorphine, Edinburgh  
 
CHANGE  OF  ADDRESS 

 
May Mr Ritchie Adams, 
  Merchiston, Edinburgh 
  formerly Balerno 
 
 
The Autumn Issue of Church News will be 
available on 2nd Septenber 2013 and 
contributions, or any family news, should  
be sent (jgchurchnews@gmail.com) or 
given to Alison Robertson by 19th August 
2013.   
  

Congratulations to  
 

June and John Flynn, 
Baberton Mains, on the birth of 
their  granddaughter, Amy 
Elizabeth Mackenzie, on  

2nd January  
 
Christine and Gordon Laing,  Currie, on the 
birth of their grandson, Cooper Philip Laing 
Offord, on 15th April.   
 

. 
 
Peggy Fisher, Juniper 
Green, who  celebrated 
her 85th birthday on  
13th April 

Betty McIvor, Juniper Green, who celebrated 
her 95th birthday on 13th May 
Brian Andrew, Juniper Green, who will 
celebrate his 85th birthday on 28th June 
Hazel Woodruff, Leicester, who will 
celebrate her 90th birthday on 1st July. 

 
Thank  You 
 
Jim and Patricia Walker would like to thank 
our Church friends for their get well wishes 
and cards for Jim during his recent illness 
and also their cards of congratulations on us 
reaching our Golden Wedding Anniversary. 
These concerns and good wishes were very 
much appreciated.   
 
Sheena and Bill Blair would like to thank  
everyone for the cards, ‘phone calls, visits 
and messages sent to them after Bill’s hip 
operation.  Knowing that so many people 
were praying and thinking about us at such 
an anxious time  was a great comfort and 
made us realise what a wonderful church 
family we have in Juniper Green. We really 
do appreciate it. 
We would also like to thank you for the 
concern and attention given to Uncle George 
on the loss of his wife, Peggy. George is now 
in Corstorphine Hospital awaiting a place in a 
Nursing Home. Your continued thoughts and 
prayers will be very much appreciated.  
 
 
 



 

What’s On 
Sunday Services: Morning Worship 10:30 am 

 

DATES FOR THE DIARY 
 

June 2nd Communion Services at 10.30am in the Church and 3.30pm in Hall 2 
June 9th Second Sunday – evening service in Hall 2 at 7pm 
June 15th Kirk Session conference in Balerno at 10am. 
June 16th Morning Service at 10.30am followed by Prayers for Healing 
June 20th St Margaret’s Court service at 10.30am in the lounge 
June 23rd All-age service at 10.30am to celebrate Kids’ Church 
June 30th Lorimer House service at 3pm 
July 7th Morning service at 10.30am followed by communion; conducted by Rev Dr Alistair 

Donald, chaplain to Heriot-Watt University 
July 14th Morning Service at 10.30am, conducted by Mr Charles Godon. 
July 21st Morning Service at 10.30am conducted by Miss Lorna Souter; followed by Prayers 

for Healing 
July 28th Lorimer House service at 3pm 
Aug 4th Morning Service at 10.30am, followed by communion 
Aug 5th-9th  Holiday Club from 10am-12noon every day in the Church Halls 
Aug 8th Holiday Club family evening in Hall1 at 7pm. 
Aug 18th Morning service at 10.30am followed by Prayers for Healing 
Aug 25th Lorimer House service at 3pm 
Sept 1st Morning Service at 10.30am followed by communion 
Sept 4th Kirk Session meeting at 7.30pm in Hall 2 
Sept 8th Second Sunday – evening service at 7pm in Hall 2.   
 
 
 
 
Church Wednesday meets every Wednesday at 7pm in Hall 3 for The Prayer Time and thereafter 
a mixture of Bible Study and other discussion events in Hall 2 at 7.30pm, except in the months of 
July and August. 
 
Second Sunday is our monthly evening service in Hall 2 at 7pm – a contemporary look at the 
Bible as it encounters the issues that affect us today. 
 
Prayers for Healing take place after the morning service on the third Sunday of each month; we 
have a list of names of people who are ill and have asked for prayer, there is then a short Bible 
reading and a prayer in which we include the list of names. It is quite a simple ‘service’ but many 
have found this prayer time to be significant. 

 
 

 

 



  

COMMUNITY  ACTIVITIES 
 

Our Church Halls are used by various groups during the week and, if anyone is interested in joining 
a group, do telephone the contact noted below.  If anyone is interested in booking a Hall for any 
purpose, please contact Ian Marshall, 453 4253. 
 

MONDAY 
Zumba Fitness Class   9.30am Lynne Langmead  
Kumon Centre    5.00pm Anjali Karanjkar  
Rainbows    5.45pm Sandra Gibb   
Scouts     7.00pm Chris Welch               
Pentland Pilates (Intermediate) 7.15pm Sara Wood   
 
TUESDAY 
Open Door Café   10.00am Inez Paisley  
Brownies    6.30pm Jean Dewar   
Scottish Slimmers   7.00pm Susan Shaw  
Edinburgh Budgerigar Society^ 7.30pm Bill Miller   
 
WEDNESDAY 
Ladies Badminton   10.00am Alison Buchanan  
Pentland Probus Club+  10.00am Leslie Hannaford  
Drama Studio    3.30pm Julie McDonald 
Guides     7.30pm Susan Gibson              
 
THURSDAY 
Guild of Friendship*   2.00pm Elaine Wilson   
A-Star Sports    2.30pm Alister Ramm   
Yoga Group    7.00pm Maureen Clarke  
Pilates     7.50pm Judith Rintoul    
 
FRIDAY  
Freestyle Fitness Yoga  9.30am Lynne Langmead 
Cubs & Beavers    6.30pm Caroline Wood   
 
SATURDAY 
Monkey Music    9.45am Alison Rankin   
Kumon Centre (Children Self- 10.00am Anjali Karanjkar  
Learning Group) 
Messy Church~   3.30pm Jim Dewar   
 
SUNDAY 
Kids’ Church     10.30am Gill Hales   
 

^ Monthly 
+First and third Wednesdays, September to May 

*Alternate weeks 
~ First Saturday of the Month 

 
Juniper Green Primary School PTA uses the Church Halls for various functions throughout the 

school session such as discos, family ceilidhs, etc. 

Children’s Birthday Party bookings are also popular. 
 



 

WHO’S  WHO 
 
 
CONTACT   NAME    
 
Minister   Rev James S Dewar  
Session Clerk   Charles R Godon  
Treasurer   R Douglas Buchanan  
 
Beadle    George Anderson  
Bereavement Care Team Christine McBean  
Catering   Sandy Watt   
Christian Action Team  Jean Dewar   
Church Halls Cleaning Team Elaine Wilson   
Church News Editor  Alison Robertson  
Church Secretary   Rachel Brown   
Communications Team  Shona Cook   
Creche    Aileen Hardie   
Flower Convener  Hilda McNeil   
Freewill Offering Administrator Lesley Grieve   
Fresh Start Organiser  Marilyn Godon   
Garden Team Co-ordinator Jean Dewar   
Gift Aid Treasurer  Douglas Buchanan  
Girlguiding Division Commissioner   Jean Dewar   
Green Strollers Walking Group (Jeanette Campbell  
    (Beth Walker   
Global Church Co-ordinator Fiona Elliot  
Guild of Friendship   Elaine Wilson   
Halls Convener  Ian Marshall   
Kids’ Church   Gill Hales   
Ladies Badminton Club  Alison Buchanan  
Leprosy Mission  Sheena Blair   
Life and Work Co-ordinator Riona McNaughton  
Magazine Distribution  Isabel Campbell   

MSM    Martin Elliot   
Nurture Team   Cliff Beevers   
Open Door Café & Toddlers’ Group Karen Berry   
Organist and Choirmaster Florence Kinnear  
Pastoral Care Co-ordinator Cliff Beevers   
Prayer Team   Chas Godon   
Joint Property Conveners (Ian Gilmour   

(Ross MacKay   
Roll Keeper   Isabel Campbell   
Safeguarding   Maureen Heathwood  
Social Team      Vacancy 
Tapes of Church Service Sandra Paulin    
Youth Group   Fiona Elliot   
 
N.B. Church Office is open on Friday mornings only (9.30am – 11.30am)  458 5147 

 
Church Website : www.jgpc.org.uk 

 
Church Secretary Email : junipergreenparishchurch@gmail.com 

Church News Email: jgchurchnews@gmail.com 
Email : jgpc@supanet.com 
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